Money Can Buy Me neither Love nor Schnitzel
I traveled to New Zealand and Australia in December 2008 and again in January 2010.  What a difference a year makes!  Last year it took me 68 US cents to buy one Australian Dollar.  This year it took me 94 US cents.  That’s a 38% reduction in the value of the US dollar vs. the Aussie Dollar in one year.

The same story was true in New Zealand.  Last year it took me 54 US cents to buy a NZ Dollar and this year it took me 73 US cents.  That’s a 35% reduction in the value of the US dollar vs. the NZ Dollar in one year.

The problem:  My food per diem is paid in US dollars.  Last year I could get a schnitzel meal covered with my per diem.  This year I couldn’t even cover KFC.  
The cause: Excessive monetary easing by the US Federal Reserve.

Analysis: By expanding the money supply faster than our economy is growing, the Federal Reserve is creating a glut of dollars on the world market.  This glut manifests itself in low short run interest rates and a weaker currency.  The Fed is trying to trick businesses to invest and foreigners to buy our stuff to stimulate our economy.
In short, Federal Reserve policy over the last year has resulted in a massive wealth redistribution from holders of US dollars to holders of foreign currency.  US consumers who want to buy products from abroad have seen their purchasing power radically decline.  Since most Americans hold the vast amount of their wealth in US dollar denominated assets, this amounts to a large reduction in US net wealth in just one year.
I suppose that is change I can believe in, because I believe there is less change in my pocket.

